
LEGAL NOTICE 

PUBLIC HEARING ON THE 2022 BUDGET 

 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that the proposed budget of the Atlantic Beach Fire 
District of the Town of Hempstead, State of New York, will be presented to the 
Board of Fire Commissioners for its consideration. 

A Public Hearing will be held at 6 PM at the Atlantic Beach Fire District HQ, One 
Rescue Road, A/K/A Bridge Access Road, Atlantic Beach, New York on the 19th 
day of October, 2021. 

TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that a copy of the proposed budget is available with the 
Village Clerk at the Atlantic Beach Village Hall, 65 The Plaza, Atlantic Beach, 
New York  and Fire District Secretary, One Rescue Road, Atlantic Beach, New 
York where it may be inspected during the office hours 9 AM to 3 PM, Monday 
to Friday. 

 

By order of the Board of Fire Commissioners 
Atlantic Beach Fire District 
Arnold M. Geller 
Commissioner/District Secretary 
Dated:  Atlantic Beach, New York 
September 13, 2021 


